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Adrenalin Devon Junior Minor League
General Secretary Information Sheet  -  Season 2023 – 2024
My Phone number   07715651907       My e mail mark.rowlesdjm@gmail.com
Welcome to the sixth newsletter of the 2023 – 2024 Season and trust that the information is useful for your Club officials and please make sure this is shared with your Managers and Club officials.

Newsletter No 6
League Management Meeting and Special General Meeting

Please can all Clubs ensure they are present for the face to face League Management Meeting on the 13th November 2023.  I will confirm the venue next week and the meeting will start at 7pm with the Special General Meeting and then the League Management meeting will follow.  The Special General Meeting will consider the proposed rule changes reference failing to get team sheets done and the revised rules to be sent to all Club Secretaries next week.
Reminder of Fixture Secretary Contacts
Please can you ensure that if you need to contact a Fixture Secretary that you contact the correct one and the information is below

U9 and U10 Division
Leon Brooks

U11 – U16 Mixed            Anita Beale

Under 18

Steve Avery

Girls Football 

Barry Metters

Their contact details are in the handbook.  Please note that if you have a Girls team in the Mixed League that you contact Anita and not Leon

I am pleased to say that Anita is back now doing the U11 – U16 Mixed Fixtures and we welcome her back.  Also need to thank Brian Rimes for covering this in her absence.

Finally please can you ensure Club Secretaries only contact the Fixture Secretaries as they have reported to me that increasingly Managers are making contact and they do not have the authority that the Secretaries do to request changes etc,etc.
Sporting Marks

My thanks to Sarah who has sent out all the sporting marks collated to date for every team in the League and I really hope Clubs review these scores and where they are not as good as they should be work with their teams to get them improved.  A couple of teams have requested the breakdown of scores but these will not be issued by the League as this is unfair on teams that make a score and may feel intimidated if they were shared.  As a League we aim to send the sporting marks our on at least 4 times a year.
Glasses for Players

The League is currently in the process of trying to sort out a deal with a leading opticians to get sports glasses at a cheaper rate for its League members and it is also looking from the DRD Funding received to see if we can also subsidise glasses for your players struggling to pay the high costs of these glasses.  Further details in next month.
Deregistering Players
Please note that when the transfer window is closed you are unable to deregister players without the permission of the League.  This is to ensure that the transfer system is not abused.  We already have a few to review and these will be done at our League Executive meeting on the 9thOctober 2023.
Team Withdrawal

The Under 12 Activate team that plays in the Under 12 Hood League has regrettably withdrawn from the League.  Players have been deregistered and can now sign for another Club.
League Website

Our new website is now live and the address is as follows

www.djm-league.co.uk 
Our Website co-ordinator is Mark Smith and his details are in our handbook.
Handbook Changes

All the changes have been added to the online directory that is being sent with the email containing this newsletter and also will be on the website

Plymouth Marjon

U11SM Manager, Stephen Neno has an incorrect contact number in the handbook.

It should read 07540 610990.
AFC Plympton Change of Pitches

U18s

Lee Moor PL7 5JH
From Chaplins head towards Peacock Meadow. At the mini roundabout turn right towards Lee Moor. Follow the road all the way past the tungsten mine and china clay works to the t-junction at the top of the hill. Turn left and immediately right into Lee Moor. Continue up the hill passing the public hall on your left and before the play park turn right into Whitehall Gardens. Take a right into Recreation Way and the pitch and parking are at the end of the road. Go through the gate and turn right into the bowling car park. If this is full there is more parking opposite the public hall.

U13 and U14s

Bull Point (top pitch)  PL5 1ER

Exit A38 at St Budeaux. Take Victoria Road to bottom of hill and as road bares left by Co-Op keep in right hand lane. Turn right over train bridge onto Wolseley Road and left onto Barne Road. The pitch is at the end of this road, to the right of the MOD entrance. NO DOGS inside the enclosure.

Many thanks as always for your time spent reading and implementing any requests

Mark Rowles                Friday 20th October 2023
Date of next newsletter  -   Friday 2nd November  2023
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